
A brief but intense rain system targeted the Samish Basin Friday night/Saturday morning, resulting in a rapid river rise of approximately 150 cfs, 
enough to close the bay to shellfish harvest.  Storm Team volunteers sampled the Samish River on Saturday afternoon near the peak of the river 
rise, and Sunday morning just in case.  The Saturday samples had extremely high fecal coliform counts, leading to a confirmed closure of the bay.  
The Sunday samples were much cleaner and the bay will reopen tomorrow (Tuesday) morning. 
 
Here are the disappointing results: 
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